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Bill Topic:  REPEAL COLORADO DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH AND
ENVIRONMENT YOUTH SERVICES STATUTES

Summary of
Fiscal Impact:

No fiscal impact.  The bill repeals statutory language requiring the Colorado
Department of Public Health and Environment to provide youth services that were
previously transferred to the Department of Human Services.  The bill conforms state
statute with current practice, and therefore has no impact on state or local
government revenue or expenditures.

Appropriation
Summary: 

No appropriation is required. 

Fiscal Note
Status:

The fiscal note reflects the enacted bill. 

Summary of Legislation

House Bill 13-1117 transferred certain youth service functions from the Department of Public health
and Environment to the Department of Human Services.  This bill repeals statutory language that
requires the Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment to provide those previously
transferred youth services.

Assessment of No Fiscal Impact

The bill conforms state statute with current practice and therefore is assessed as having no fiscal
impact. 

Effective Date

The bill was signed into law by the Governor on March 20, 2020, and takes effect
September 14, 2020, assuming no referendum petition is filed.

State and Local Government Contacts

Human Services Information Technology Public Health and Environment

The revenue and expenditure impacts in this fiscal note represent changes from current law under the bill for each fiscal
year.  For additional information about fiscal notes, please visit:  leg.colorado.gov/fiscalnotes.


